
SENATE BILL REPORT

SHB 1274

AS REPORTED BY COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION, APRIL 3, 1991

Brief Description: Adjusting provisions relating to street
utilities.

SPONSORS:House Committee on Transportation (originally sponsored
by Representatives R. Fisher and Schmidt).

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION

SENATE COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION

Majority Report: Do pass.
Signed by Senators Patterson, Chairman; Nelson, Vice

Chairman; von Reichbauer, Vice Chairman; Barr, Conner, Erwin,
Hansen, Madsen, McMullen, Oke, Sellar, Skratek, Snyder,
Thorsness, and Vognild.

Staff: Louise Bray Sandison (786-7322)

Hearing Dates: April 3, 1991

BACKGROUND:

Last year the Legislature authorized the formation of city
street utilities to generate revenues for city street
maintenance, operation and preservation. Total revenues
generated by the utility may not exceed 50 percent of the
actual costs of the permitted uses.

Two classes of service are established: residential and
business. Residential property charges may not exceed $2 per
month per housing unit. Business charges must not exceed $2
per month per employee.

Property that is exempt from property tax (Ch. 84.36 RCW) or
the leasehold tax (Ch. 82.29A RCW) may not be charged by the
street utility. The city pays the tax exempt entity’s portion
of the utility charge.

Concern has been raised that the city’s payment of tax-exempt
entities’ portion of the street utility charges may violate
the constitutional prohibition against lending of the state’s
credit, as well as constitutional doctrine regarding
separation of church and state. In addition, technical issues
have been raised by bond counsel. A street utility charge is
not a tax, and therefor enactment of the street utility
concept under a title relating to transportation taxes
invalidates the city’s authority to create a street utility.

Limitation of use of the revenues to maintenance and
preservation is thought by some to be too narrow.
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SUMMARY:

Technical changes are made to clarify that revenues generated
by a street utility are eligible to be pledged for bonds.

Technical changes are made to ensure compliance with
constitutional doctrine.

Construction is added as a permissible use of the revenues.

Appropriation: none

Revenue: none

Fiscal Note: none requested

Effective Date : The bill contains an emergency clause and
takes effect immediately.

TESTIMONY FOR:

These technical changes are needed in order to be able to
issue bonds supported by street utility charges. The revenue
raised should be able to be used for construction to be
consistent with the other local option transportation taxes
passed last session.

TESTIMONY AGAINST: None

TESTIFIED: Stan Finkelstein, Assn. of WA Cities (pro)
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